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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  
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February 24, 2004

Mr. Stanley Jackson

Director, Department of Housing and Community Development

District of Columbia Public Schools

801 North Capitol Street, NE, 8th Floor

Washington, DC  20002

Re: Community Update on 525 Ninth Street, NE

Mr. Jackson:


Our Commission is writing to add our voice to the growing concerns regarding the deteriorating condition of the building and grounds at 525 Ninth Street, NE.  Over the last six months, your office has received several letters from residents that this property needs immediate maintenance ranging from trimming or removing overgrown trees, cleaning the grounds and painting the front elevation and window grates.  Most recently, your office has been notified that the perimeter fence has been pulled back and the side door was open.  We have had a challenge with loitering and drug dealing at the Prospect/Goding Learning Center and we are deeply concerned that this criminal element has simply shifted its illegal activities to this abandoned property.

The long-term plans for this building have also been a point of contention in our community.  Many in our neighborhood have asked what the plans are for this vacant property.  To that question, we have been told that a complete appraisal and checklist of environmental concerns needs to be performed before any other plans are considered for this property.  In addition, the strategic and five-year plans for the city needs to be completed to determine if this property has any potential by the city or if this property will be deemed surplus.  

To that end, we are inviting you to attend our Advisory Neighborhood Commission’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee meeting on February 24, 2004 at 7:00pm at the Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers located at 900 G St. NE.  At this meeting, we would appreciate an update on the status of the environmental study as well as the timeline for regarding the completion of both the strategic and five year plans.  In addition, we would welcome an update on the abandoned fire station located on Maryland Ave.  

Please accept my sincere apologies for not sending this sooner.  It would be unreasonable for me to assume that you world be available to attend our meeting this evening.  Perhaps, Ms. Law would be available to attend to answer our concerns.  If neither of you are available this evening, please accept an invitation to attend our regularly scheduled monthly Commission meeting on March 11, 2004 at the Miner Elementary School.  The meeting starts at 7:00pm and this topic will be placed on the top of the agenda.
Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler, Chair

fengler6a02@yahoo.com
202-423-8868

For more information about our Commission, please visit our website – www.anc6a.org
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